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Term 1 (9 weeks) 
Mon 29th Jan – Thu 28th Mar 

 
Wednesday 27th March 

9.30am & 6pm Open Day 
 

Student Led Conferences 
 

Thursday 28th March 
Last day of Term 1 

2.20pm finish 
 

Term 2 (11 weeks) 
Mon 15th Apr – Fri 28th Jun 

 
Monday 15th April 
Student Free Day 

 
Tuesday 16th April 

First day of Term 2 for 
students 

 
Thursday 18th April 

10.30am & 6pm 
First Eucharist Compulsory 

Parent Information Sessions 
at St. Alipius Church 

 
Tues 23rd-Wed 24th April 

Year 4 Camp 
 

Thursday 25th April 
Public Holiday ANZAC Day 

 
Friday 26th April 
Student Free Day 

 
Mon 29th Apr-Thurs 2nd May 
Book Fair Sales before and 

after school 
 

Friday 3rd May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2RR 

 
Friday 10th May 

Mothers/Special Friends Day 
Liturgy 

 
Friday 17th May 

2.40pm Assembly led by 1JS 
 

Wed 22nd-Fri 24th May 
Year 6 Camp 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 
 
 

Dear families, 
 
Lent seems to have taken on an extra meaning this year. Our time for fasting, prayer and 
almsgiving have also been impacted by events in our community which seem to cause us all 
to wonder what is going on. I know that I have had moments over recent weeks when I have 
wondered what is happening in our local Ballarat community. 
 
If Lent is the time of preparation, Holy Week is our time of reflection. Yesterday we 
celebrated Palm Sunday when Jesus entered the walled city of Jerusalem. At this time, word 
had spread and Jesus was acclaimed as a Holy man, a Healer and the Son of the Creator. Just 
a few days later Jesus was mocked and punished. He was tried and treated as a criminal. 
Ultimately he would suffer the death of humiliation on the cross. In the darkest of hours 
Jesus would wonder what was happening to his world and why he had been abandoned. 
 
The story doesn’t end there. The gospel writers tell us that after three days Jesus would rise 
again. His message would spread far and wide. This new faith with its message of love and 
forgiveness would grow to the point where more than 2000 years later we still carry the 
story and the message. We are called to be the Easter people, the ones who live a life based 
on the message of the risen Christ. Let’s look forward to Easter with its promise of new 
beginnings. 
 
Happy Easter everyone, 
 

 
 
 
Mark Hogbin 
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Friday 24th May 

2.40pm Assembly led by FLH 
 

Friday 31st May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

6MM 
 

Friday 7th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

5MM 
 

Monday 10th June 
Public Holiday 
King’s Birthday 

 
Friday 14th June 

2.40pm Assembly led by 
4ML 

 
Friday 21st June 

2.40pm Assembly led by 
3JW 

 
Friday 28th June 

Assembly led by FMM 
 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 15th Jul – Fri 20th Sep 

 
Mon 15th July 

Student Free Day 
 

Tuesday 16th July 
Student Free Day 

 
Term 4 (11 weeks) 

Mon 7th Oct – Fri 20th Dec 
 

Monday 4th November 
Student Free Day 

 
Tuesday 5th November 

Public Holiday 
Melbourne Cup Day 

 

 
End of Term – Start of Term  
Classes cease for Term One on Thursday 28 March at 
2.20pm. We will commence Second Term on Tuesday 16 
April. Happy holidays everyone! 
 
 
Colour Run! 
What a colourful day we had last Friday! The children certainly enjoyed all the action of our 
Colour Run. We would like to thank our Parents & Friends Committee led by Stephanie Nunn 
who made this event happen. With a goal this year of raising enough money to replace our 
aged adventure playground and provide sun shelter we have certainly aimed high! As soon 
as the tallies have been taken we will announce how much money we have raised. Thank 
you to all students, Parent & Friends, and of course, our very special staff. 
 
Parent & Friends Mix & Mingle 
Last Friday evening saw an enthusiastic gathering of parents and friends from our school 
community coming together to enjoy each other’s company. We had a terrific evening 
together and we thank our organising team for making this happen. We would also like to 
congratulate our raffle winners who can enjoy their prizes as we enter into the Easter break.  

1st PRIZE         Anne White, Ticket Number: #566 
 

2nd PRIZE        Billy Toohey, Ticket Number: #168 
 

3rd PRIZE         Felicity Trigg, Ticket Number: #143 
 

4th PRIZE         Identity withheld, Ticket Number: #686 
 

5th PRIZE        Melinda Firth, Ticket Number: #123 
 

6th PRIZE        Faith White, Ticket Number: #948 
 

7th PRIZE        Jacinta Mauava, Ticket Number: #388 
 

8th PRIZE        Anita Houlihan, Ticket Number: #546 
 

9th PRIZE       Tarsh Van Langevelde, Ticket Number: #872 
 

10th PRIZE     Tori Walter, Ticket Number: #1036 
 

11th PRIZE     Felicity Trigg, Ticket Number: #151 
 

12th PRIZE     Sarah Kersley, Ticket Number: #73 
 

13th PRIZE     Melinda Firth, Ticket Number: #115 
 

14th PRIZE     Zephyr Swanson, Ticket Number: #380 
 

15th PRIZE     Kathryn Pearce, Ticket Number: #807 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Student Led Conferences 
Our Student Led Conferences continue this week. This is a great opportunity for parents to learn about how your 
child is progressing with their learning at school. Thanks to all families who have shown your support and thanks also 
to our dedicated staff who have worked so hard to make this happen. 
 
 
 
 

     

 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         3. 

 

 

Easter Art in Ballarat 
 

 
 

Wow! Have you seen our amazing Easter Art in 
Ballarat? Our very own Ms. Bec Warr created the huge 

Easter eggs which you can see along Sturt Street. 
What a talented artist you are Ms. Warr! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Damascus Evening of Prayer & Reflection 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
  

As we journey through the holy season 
of Lent, you are invited to join us for a 
special Lenten Prayer and Reflection 
Service on Tuesday 26 March, 7pm. This 
gathering will provide an opportunity for 
reflection, prayer, and communal 
support as we prepare our hearts for 
Easter. It is also a time when we can 
acknowledge the grief and loss faced by 
the Ballarat community. 
  

Event: Lenten Prayer and Reflection 
Service 
Date: Tuesday 26 March 
Time: 7pm 
Location: Damascus Events Centre, 
Damascus College 
  

In particular, we would like to 
acknowledge the significant hardships, 
tragedy, grief and loss faced by families 
in our wider community, the Ballarat 
mining community, and those affected 
by the bushfires. 
  

As people of hope, we are called to 
support each other and gather in prayer 
and solidarity. We call on the light of 
Christ in times of hardship to give us 
strength, comfort, and a resting place for 
our personal and shared grief. 

 

Whether you are a student, parent, teacher, family member or part of our wider community, you are warmly invited to 
participate. 
  

Let us come together as community, seeking God’s grace and mercy during this Lenten season. Together, we can 
create a hope-filled atmosphere of prayer, unity, and healing. 
 
 

RSVP: Monday 25 March 2024.  Please book your seat at: https://www.trybooking.com/CQHZY 

https://www.trybooking.com/CQHZY
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Religious Education News 
 

 
 
THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday March 24, 2024       Palm Sunday (Year B) 
 
Gospel: Mark 11:1-10 
As they approached Jerusalem, near the towns of Bethphage and Bethany, they came to the Mount of Olives. Jesus 
sent two of his disciples ahead with these instructions: “Go to the village there ahead of you. As soon as you get there, 
you will find a colt tied up that has never been ridden. Untie it and bring it here. And if someone asks you why you are 
doing that, say that the Master needs it and will send it back at once.” 

So they went and found a colt out in the street, tied to the door of a house. As they were untying it, some of the 
bystanders asked them, “What are you doing, untying that colt?” 

They answered just as Jesus had told them, and the crowd let them go. They brought the colt to Jesus, threw their cloaks 
over the animal, and Jesus got on. Many people spread their cloaks on the road, while others cut branches in the field 
and spread them on the road. The people who were in front and those who followed behind began to shout, “Praise 
God! God bless him who comes in the name of the Lord! God bless the coming kingdom of King David, our father! Praise 
be to God!”  (Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation) 

Gospel reflection:  
Jesus was welcomed into Jerusalem by crowds of people. They waved palm branches and shouted “hosanna”.  How 
would you welcome Jesus if he arrived here today?  
 
Our Challenge: How can we welcome Jesus into our lives this Holy Week and Easter? 
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COMPLETE YOUR PARENT ECSI SURVEY  
The Enhancing Catholic School Identity Survey which will assist us in better 
understanding how our Catholic identity is expressed in work and practice here at 
St Francis Xavier Primary School. 
 
Please follow these instructions to access ECSI survey: 
Access the survey at: www.ecsi.site/au/user/ 
Enter the case-sensitive password Ghj654 (and click login) 
Select New User 
After you have logged in, you will be asked for the Survey Access Code. 
Enter Survey Access Code: g66y6y 

 
As an extra incentive, fill in the raffle ticket at the bottom of this note after completing your survey for your chance to 
win $250 off your school fees! Entries must be received by March 27th and will be drawn March 28th, 2024. 
 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
(please complete and return to the school office) 
 
Family name: __________________________________________________ 
Contact number: _______________________________________________ 
Survey completed on: (date) ______________________________________ 
 
 

 
Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader   

  
 

Curriculum News 
 
What a great night we had last Wednesday with our first of 2 Student Led 
Conferences nights.  
The teachers were so very proud of how the children were able to articulate 
their learning to their families. This Wednesday 27th march is our second night.  
 
Bookings for these conferences are open on PAM now! If you haven't 
already done so please go in and book. 
These meetings will last for 15 minutes, and we encourage all families to attend. 
 

Children must attend these meetings! 
We have several goals for holding conferences using this format: 

·  For parents/carers – we hope that you will get to see rather than simply being told about your child’s 
   progress 
·  For students – we hope students will take more responsibility for their learning 
·  For teachers – we want teachers to have more meaningful and impactful conferences with you 
·  For all – we want to maximise our time together, create ways to partner with one another to support 
   student success. 

 
Questions to ask your child at Student - Led Conferences 
Here are some questions for you to ask your child during their Student – Led Conference. These are suggestions, so 
please look them over and pick a few that you may like to ask! 
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1. What are you most proud of? 
2. It makes me proud to see that .... 
3. Can you tell me more about ... 
4. I can tell that you improved in .... 
5. What did you find challenging this term? 
6. Did you reach your goals? Why/Why not? 
7. What can we do together at home to support your learning? 
  
We have deliberately formed them as Student – Led and not 3 – Way Conferences.  Highly Effective Catholic Primary 
Schools promote Student Voice. Student – Led Conferences are identified as a significant way of developing Student 
Voice. The latest research and evidence around Assessment as Learning supports this. 
If a parent/carer needs to have a conversation with the teacher not in the presence of the child in regards to other 
matters, this needs to take place at another time. Contact can be made with the class teacher requesting further time 
if needed. 
 

 
 
NAPLAN 2024 is now finished. Once again many thanks to the children who 
completed these tests in a positive, exciting and purposeful manner. Looking 
forward to gaining our results in the not too distant future. 
 

 
 
 
 
Happy Easter to all. Enjoy your break and I am looking forward to working with you 
all in term 2, 2024. 
 
 
 

 
  

 
 
Have a wonderful week. 

Jane Clark, Deputy Principal / Learning Enhancement 

 

Wellbeing News 
  

 
Welcome to Week 9, the last week of Term 1! 
 
It was enchanting to meet so many Parents and Friends and speak on a social level at the recent Colour Run. It’s 
always a delicate balance to learn names and faces and connect what we have heard as ‘The Best Day’ to family 
members - I hope those of you who were a part of the fun had an enjoyable afternoon too! 
 
Friendships are everything, especially in the story of you as parents at St Francis Xavier Primary School. Having 
supportive friends is like dancing in a dream, leading to a ‘State of Grace’ where life satisfaction, happiness and both 
physical and mental health are beginning to be at the forefront of our minds again. Taking a break from the long 
hustle of parenting is crucial for your own wellbeing and self-care.  
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Sharing your stories with other parents, discussing the joys and challenges of child raising can be a safe haven - 
where friends offer their own shared experiences and understandings. Connecting with other parents gives you a 
chance to normalise the ‘ages and stages’ with those who are also experiencing it. These relationships can help you 
maintain balance in your life, encourage you and give you a different perspective on things. These friendships don’t 
have to be ‘soul-level deep’ - sometimes they simply make us feel in the loop and part of a larger community. 
 
At SFX, we want all children and families to feel that strong sense of belonging. Psychologists Goodnow and Grady 
(1993) describe school belonging as “the extent to which students feel personally accepted, respected, included and 
supported by others in the school social environment”. 
 
SchoolTV has a fantastic article titled ‘Friendship and Belonging’ about teaching your child to be a good friend -  I am 
sure there will also be a few takeaways for us as adults as well! 
 
Sending cheers your way, 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Gemma Johnson, Wellbeing Leader   
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Sport/Physical Education News 
 
 

Swimming 
Congratulations to  Amelia in Year 5 for her swim in last Friday’s Regional Swimming event in Horsham. This is a great 
achievement and we are all proud of you 
 
Term 2 After School Netball 
St Francis Xavier is planning on entering team/s into the Darroch Afterschool Netball Competition at Llanberris 
Netball Stadium. These games will be run on Tuesday or Wednesday afternoons (game times expected to be 4pm, 
4:50pm & 5:40pm) commencing April 23/24. The competition will run for 9 weeks (no finals in T2). Teams are 
entered under the SFX name and coached/managed by parents. There is a Yr 3/4 and a Yr 5/6 competition for each 
night. 
For more information and to register your child/s interest please refer to notification on PAM. 
 
Kilometre Club 
All students are invited to join our Kilometre Club which will continue this Wednesday. The Kilometre Club will be 
conducted every Wednesday morning, during the first break. Students and teachers meet outside the gym on the 
top oval for an 11:05am start. The Kilometre Club will consist of a continuous 15 minute walk, jog or run around a 
250m loop. 
Students who wish to participate are reminded to bring their runners and a drink bottle each Wednesday. 
We look forward to seeing lots of students there. 
 
2024 Sport Dates 
Please see below a list of the dates we currently have for various sporting events for Term 2. 

 

Term 2: 

 Week 3 - Mon Apr 29th - Division Cross Country @ Fed Uni (selected students from Yr 3, 4, 5 & 6) 

 Week 5 - Friday May 17th - Division AFL @ Sebastopol (selected students from Yr 5/6) 

 Week 6 - Wednesday May 22nd - Division Soccer @ Wendouree Rec Reserve (selected students 

from Yr 5/6) 
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 Week 7 - Monday May 27th - Regional Cross Country @ Warrnambool (qualifiers from Division XC) 

 Week 7 - Friday May 31st - Interschool Sport ALL Yr 5/6 @ EMMAUS 

 Week 8 - Friday Jun 7th - Division Netball @ Selkirk Stadium (selected students from Yr 5/6) 
 
Have a great week everyone. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator  
 

Community News 
 

 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Attachments   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

ASSEMBLY AWARDS    22nd March 2024    Hosted by 3JV     Theme: Excellence 

We show our personal best. Excellence means being the best person we can be. 
We always try our hardest, even when it’s difficult, just like Jesus did. 

 

FLH Maya L and Jasper G 4GH Mollie A and Joe T 

FGJ Hadley C and Murphy D 4ML Ella U and James B 

FTW Rex O and Audrey G 4BO Jet R and Isla J 

FMM Stella H and Aria S 5CC Elizabeth B and Zara T 

1JS Annie L and Theo M 5MA Asha T and Liam F 

1EM Penny C and Frankie R  5JW Ava V and Amelia S 

1MV Lance H and Mayomikun B 6PB Emily H and Oscar T 

2RR Pippa B and Rory D  6ZA Campbell D and Mannix T 

2CK Violet T and Freddy D 6MM Monty H and Matilda W 

2JS Mila Q and Oskar O   

3JE Edith Y and Thomas H PA 
Everyone in 2CK for showing excellence for their 
whole music class! 

3JV Archie G and Isabella C VA Hudson R, Beatrice H and Henri G (5CC) 

3DW Baxter S and Milla R PE Nellie C and Archer S 

  Tech George P and Margot C 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

mailto:eyoung@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
mailto:thomashiscock@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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